Batalling Fauna Conservation Course a winner

SIXTEEMN weary bui
satisfied  Individuals
headed home from the
Baialling Forest near
Darkan recently, after
surviving o week of trap-
ping, spotlighting, and
lectures on everything
from numbats  and
bandicoods to Frogs, hais,
rodents, birds and exotic
proedators,

They were tlaking part
in the [latest Fauna
Conservation Course, co-
ordipmed by Perer Owell
from Wildlife Branch and
Keith  Moras  from
Science and Information
Division.

Fauna management

The course is designed
iy give siaff the knowl-
edge and hands-on experi-
ence 1o plan and imple-
ment [auna management
programs in their region,

district or park.
John  Skillen, then
regional operations officer

al Bunbury, Rob Brazell
of Mornington District,
and Keith Maorris, origi-
nilly developed it in 1992,

“The  structure  and

scope of the course has
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chunged in response 1o
feedback amd the evolving
needs of the departnwent,”
said Pefer.

“The idea now is io
build up a pool of experi-
ence within CALM 1o
help implement Westera
Shield.

“The course also gives
poople a chance o meet
and work with staff from
other areas within the
organisaison.”

The loest  course
broanghl together a district
manaiger, a regional ecolo-
gist, foresters, operstions
officers, national park
rangers and wages staff.

In the pist, there have
also  been paricipants
from mining companies
amd bour opermors.

More than 90 people
have completed the course
since 1992,

More taking part

“We'll be looking to
encourige more oulside
participation  in the
fistre—it helps affset the
casls,” sand Peber.

The demand from
inside CALM s also
increasing, and if the
response of the latest
gracuates 15 anything o
go by, the course has a
very bright future.

All agreed that their
week in the forest was
very useful, if a liile
exhausting.

The main complaints
revolved wround bites—aol
the tick and woylic vanety.

Time consuming

In fact, the large woylie
numbers made the course
trapping and survey work
maore HEnE-consuming
than  expected, which
wis good news [rom
a4 nature  conservition
point of wview, but bad
mews il you were the
unlucky one who had o
dip your hand into the
Iraps.

Along with woylies,
course participants came
o grips with broshiail
possums, guenda, chud-
itch and a range of small
reptiles and frogs,

According o Pefer,
warking with the andmals
i5 usually the parl peophe
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enjoy most, but lectures on
the biology and manage-
ment of major South-West
founa groups, the control
of exotic predators, legis-
laticn and policy, and (ke
implementation of Wesr-
erm Shield are just as

important.

“The quality of the
information 15 excellent
and this course shows the
benefits of o joinl
approach by the Science
and Information and the
Mature Conservation
Dhivisions.™

The focus between now

and the nexl course,
in April 1998, will be
on getting the package
nationally accrediled.
This will mean a feather
i the cap of participants,
and help with develogang
a consistenl level of
knowledge and experni-

ence thronghout CALM.

“The feedback we et is
always very pood. Baal-
ling i a greal weniie and
wa get excellent support
from Collie District. All
we have o do now is
refine the process,” Peter
said.
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